
 

 

  

 

Prayer and Praise – November 20, 2024  
“And whatever you do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the 

Father through him”. Colossians 3:17(NIV)  

Tijuana, Mexico: Please pray for the Cruz family. On Sunday, 

November 17, Amalia Cruz, wife of Armando Cruz, who is part of 

our Puente staff and interpreter, was admitted to the hospital in 

Chula Vista, California, after a massive stroke. The situation is 

very serious at the moment. We are grateful for everyone who 

has reached out to Puente de Amistad and the Cruz family. We 

continue to pray for a miracle. Please pray that Armando will be 

granted humanitarian parole so he can cross the border to be 

with his wife in the hospital. 

Northern Mexico: Missionary Fayth McConnell shares that the 

safe house is working very well. “The safe house was built to house and help children recover after 

being released from prison. Lately, the number of young children and teenagers being imprisoned and 

released has decreased, therefore the safe house is being used for other things to glorify God.  

“Problem children receive counseling from a psychiatrist and are then sent to a safe house. The leaders 

and team spend time listening to them as well as sharing the Word of God with everyone and also 

playing with them.  

“We praise God, because through this program we have met many parents who are very happy about 

what is happening in the safe house because it is saving children's lives from going to prison. This is 

another way parents can hear about the Lord too! 

“Please pray for the boy's prison as they do not have a prison warden at this time and only have two 

security officers for the entire facility. We are not allowed to go in to share the Word because of the 

violence that occurs there by some new prisoners. Pray that all young people are safe and not 

discouraged.” 

Sierra Leone: Field Director Milton Godwin shares, “We are praying that more souls will know Christ 

and that God will provide us to purchase property for the new fellowship center in Peninsula City. Both 

schools are also doing well. At Leicester Open Bible School, we are praying to begin the expansion of the 

school so that we can stop using the church building for classes. Please pray for God's provision to 

purchase land to start a secondary school in Congo Town.” 



 
Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring. 
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India: Missionary Linda Wilson says: “From India all praise to the Lord for the new doors of ministry that 

are opening to us. We have our youth programs, small group programs, and the Spirit filling our 

services. Please pray that hearts continue to open to help with the necessary resources to help us 

continue to grow and share with God's people in India.” 

 

 

 

Global Harvest Offering 2024-2025: 

 
Would you join the Multiply France team by giving an offering that will help 
our pastors reach their communities? Our priority will be to provide funds so 
that our Open Bible leadership in France can plant more churches and spread 
the Gospel of Christ.  

Donations can be made online at openbible.org/MultiplyFrance or by mailing  

a check payable to Open Bible Churches and write “Multiply France” in the 

memo line to our address below.  
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